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CALL TO ORDER: 9:40AM                                                            

 

ROLL CALL/STAFF INTRODUCTIONS: Police Commission members present: Morgan Kasuske, 

John Hackwith, and Tim Shanks.  Also present were Lt. Doug Mahlum and Applicant Jeremy Bohall   

 

 PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS 

 None. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

1. APPROVE August 29th, 2022 MEETING MINUTES.  

Commissioner Shanks moved, seconded by Commissioner Hackwith to accept the minutes from 

the August 29th, 2022 meeting.    

 

Motion carried 3-0 

 NEW BUSINESS 

1. POLICE COMMISSION’S EXAMINATION OF APPLICANT(S): JEREMY BOHALL 

FOR THE POLICE FORCE – GREAT FALLS POLICE DEPARTMENT. 

 

Lt. Mahlum stated that the application(s) of Jeremy Bohall had been referred to the Police 

Commission.  Pursuant to Mont. Code Ann.  §7-32-4154, this meeting is an examination of the 

applicant as to their age, legal, mental, moral, and physical qualifications and their ability to fill 

the office as a member of the police force.   

 

Lt. Mahlum read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 7-32-4151, that sets forth the role of the 

Police Commission; reviewed each item provided to the Commission members in their meeting 

packets; and, read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 7-32-303, qualifications of law 

enforcement officers.  He explained that this meeting is for the Police Commission to review the 

documentation, conduct the examination of each applicant, and make a determination as to whether 

each applicant meets the qualifications of a law enforcement officer.     

 

He read the provisions of Mont. Code Ann. § 2-3-203(3).  He asked the applicant’s position with 

regard to right to privacy.  Applicant(s) Bohall asserted his rights to privacy. 

 

Lt. Mahlum noted that there is substantial value in having the examination confidential to have a 

frank and open discussion with the applicants and to gain an accurate view of qualifications to 

determine their ability to fill the office as a member of the police force.  Lt. Mahlum determined 

that each applicant’s individual privacy clearly exceeded the merits of public disclosure, and closed 

the meeting for the Commission to conduct each applicant’s examination in executive session. 

At 9:10 AM members of the Commission and Lt. Mahlum, met in executive session in the City 
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Commission Chambers for the purpose of the Commission conducting the examination of 

applicant, Jeremy Bohall.     

 

-  -EXECUTIVE SESSION - - 

 

Applicant Jeremy Bohall 

*Session began at 0948 hours and concluded at 1004 hours 

 

Commissioner Shanks began the executive session by asking Bohall if the meeting had been on his 

schedule.  Bohall stated it had been  

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Bohall why he had been late for the Police Commission meeting.  

Bohall stated he had no excuse.  He had forgotten about it and had lost track of time.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Bohall if he’d ever missed a court date.  Mr. Bohall stated he had not. 

Mr. Bohall went on to further apologize for being late.  He stated he had been caught up in the 

move and this morning was his daughters’ first day in school here in Great Falls.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Bohall a hypothetical question and asked how Bohall would respond.  

Commissioner Shanks explained that Bohall had witnessed a FTO steal something while on a call 

and asked Bohall what he would do.  Bohall stated he would immediately address it with the officer 

and also report it to a supervisor.  Commissioner Shanks then asked what Bohall would do if it was 

a Supervisor.  Bohall stated he’d handle it the same and go to a supervisor above.   

 

Commissioner Shanks gave another hypothetical question and asked Bohall how he would respond 

if he made a traffic stop on a suspected DUI driver and learned the driver was a Captain with the 

GFPD.  Bohall stated he would notify a supervisor and still handle it as any other DUI investigation.  

 

Commissioner Shanks commented to Bohall that at the GFPD it was important to own up to 

mistakes and to never lie.  Commissioner Shanks also instructed Bohall to perform while at the 

MLEA Equivalency course and to not get jammed up in any negative activities.  Bohall responded 

with Yes Sir.   

 

Commissioner Shanks told Bohall it was never a good thing to have to meet a Captain in their 

office on a Saturday and that could happen with poor behaviors at the Academy.  Commissioner 

Shanks again stated he was concerned about Bohall being late for his Police Commission Hearing.   

Bohall responded again that he had no excuse and was very sorry.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked Bohall why he had given up the rank of Sergeant while at 

Sweetwater PD to become a School Resource Officer.  Bohall stated his wife had taken a job at the 

school as a counselor and his daughters were attending school at the same school.  Further, 

Sweetwater had two SRO’s and the Chief of Police was requesting a Sergeant to oversee the SRO 
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operations.  However, the school district wasn’t willing to pay for a third SRO positon.  At that 

point he took the opportunity to become an SRO giving up the Sergeant rank.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked if this was a pay cut.  Bohall stated it was, but very minimal.  Bohall 

stated enjoyed the more regular shift and being around his family during the day.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked Bohall how big the Sweetwater Police Department was.  Bohall 

stated they had 28 Sworn officers.   

 

Commissioner Hackwith commented that was a small agency and there were many like it in 

Montana.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked if Bohall and his family had spent much time in Montana.  Bohall 

stated his wife had an uncle who lived near Butte, MT and had a cabin near Clancy, MT.  Bohall 

stated he couldn’t give an exact number but stated they’d spent quite a bit of time vacationing in 

Montana.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske acknowledged that Bohall wasn’t the first officer to move to Montana from 

out of state, but stated the climate was very different than Texas, asking Bohall if he’d spent any 

time in Montana during winter months.  

 

Bohall stated he’s been here in late November during hunting season. The coldest it had ever been 

while he was here it was -14 degrees and camping.  Bohall stated his wife is originally from the 

NW and their kids enjoy the snow and cold.  

 

Commissioner Hackwith asked Bohall how many kids he had and Bohall told him they had three 

girls. Further, Bohall stated they had left Texas on Thursday September 22nd and arrived in Great 

Falls on Friday.  The girls started school this morning and they were still unpacking in their rental 

home.   

 

Commissioner Hackwith provided a hypothetical statement to Bohall asking him how he would 

handle being given an order that directly violated somebody’s constitutional rights.  Bohall stated 

he would absolutely speak with the supervisor and address it at a higher level of supervision if 

needed, but ultimately wouldn’t follow the order.  

 

Commissioner Hackwith asked Bohall if he was willing to walk away from a Sworn job if needed 

in regard to a bad order.  Bohall stated he would be willing to do so.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Bohall where Sweetwater, TX was specifically and what it was near.  

Bohall stated Sweetwater was East of Lubbock, Texas to the west of Abilene, TX.  He stated 

Lubbock was approximately 130,000 in population and Abilene was about 110,000, with 

Sweetwater, TX being roughly 10,000.   
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Commissioner Shanks asked if Sweetwater was a tourist area or a bedroom community for the 

larger towns.  Bohall stated it wasn’t.  He stated Sweetwater did an annual Rattlesnake Roundup, 

but that was about the majority of tourist activity.   

 

Commissioner Hackwith asked if they cooked the snakes.  Bohall replied the snakes are captured 

to obtain the venom, the skins, and meat are also sold.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked if they tasted like chicken and Bohall described it more like calamari.   

 

Commissioner Shanks asked Bohall if he saw himself with the GFPD for 20 years.  Bohall stated 

he certainly didn’t see himself working in patrol at age 60, but if other opportunities within the 

agency became open to him, he could see himself spending 20 years with the Agency.   

 

Commissioner Shanks told Bohall that his maturity and experience would take him far with the 

GFPD and also told Bohall to take all opportunities to promote or work within different bureaus.   

 

Commissioner Kasuske asked Bohall about his trip from Texas to Great Falls in two days.   Bohall 

stated their family enjoys road trip and all did well.  They moved with a U-haul and included all 

their pets, his wife, and three daughters.   He stated it was quite the long trip, but went well.   

   

The Executive Session came to close at 10:04 AM.   

  

The meeting reconvened in an open meeting in the City Commission chambers at 10:07 AM.   

 

Lt. Mahlum summarized the Commission’s examination of the applicant for the police force; that 

the Commission reviewed the background of the applicant; and, that Jeremy Bohall, meets the age, 

legal, mental, moral and physical qualifications and they are eligible to be members of the Great 

Falls Police Department. 

 

Commissioner Kasuske moved, seconded by Commissioner Shanks, that the Police 

Commission approve of applicant, Jeremy Bohall for hiring consideration as member of the 

Great Falls Police Department. 

 

Lt. Mahlum asked if there was any public comment.  Hearing none, Lt. Mahlum asked if there was 

any further discussion among the Commissioners.   

 

There being no further discussion, Lt. Mahlum called for the vote. 

 

Motion carried 3-0. 

All three Commissioners signed the certificate authorizing Jeremy Bohall to become a 

members of the Great Falls Police Department.  
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ADJOURNMENT  

 There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Shanks moved 

to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Hackwith, to adjourn the meeting of September 26th,  

2022 at 1012 AM.   

 

Motion carried 3-0.  

_________________________________ 

                                             Lt. Doug Mahlum, Acting Secretary 

 

Minutes Approved: _______________, 2022 

 

 

Minutes approved 12/15/22 Lt. Doug Mahlum, Acting Secretary 


